Shutford Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday 13th July 2022 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall

The meeting commenced at 7.30pm

Present: Cllrs: Helen Nixseaman (Chair), Ashley Taylor, George Reynolds, Stephen Barnes, Paul Huewen, Chris Hall and David Best, Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer. Two members of the public attended the meeting.
	22/029
	Apologies for Absence: None

	22/030
	Declarations of Interest: None

	22/031
	Minutes of the last meeting: It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 11th May 2022 were a correct record (unanimous) and signed by the Chairman.


	22/032
	Matters arising from the minutes: 
The action list was reviewed.
The Old Manor House – It was agreed that an application to list the property will be investigated by Cllr Chris Hall and Cllr George Reynolds would check if any of the trees in the garden are subject to Tree Preservation orders.


	22/033
22/033/1
22/033/2
22/033/3
	Parish Matters:
Parish Councillor vacancy – Mrs Lynne Parsons expressed interest in being re-elected as a councillor. It was RESOLVED unanimously to co-opt Mrs Lynne Parsons as a councillor.
Allotments All allotments are currently being rented out and there is no one on the waiting list.
Solar Panels – Cllr Chris Hall has drafted guidance on solar panels. Residents thinking of installing them are recommended to contact Cllr Chris Hall for a copy.


	22/034
22/034/1

22/034/2
22/034/3
	Finance:
Accounts – The clerk had not completed the accounts prior to the meeting but will email them to councillors by the end of the week.

Bank Balances – The bank balances on 1st July were £5,859.99 in the current account and £11,762.94 in the savings account.
Bank Mandate Changes These had not been made by Barclays so Cllr Helen Nixseaman will chase them.


	22/035
22/035/1
	Correspondence:
Dog Poo Bin emptying– Cherwell are only emptying them on Tuesdays, not twice a week. It was agreed that the clerk would take this up with Cherwell District Council.


	22/036
22/027/1

22/027/2

22/027/3


	Planning – 
22/01057/LB – Oak Tree Barn – Replace windows and doors – CDC Permitted
22/01276/F – 4 Barton Cottages – Removal of condition 2 – CDC Permitted
21/01877/F & LB – Honeysuckle Cottage – CDC Permitted


	22/037
22/037/1
22/037/2

22/037/3

22/037/4

22/037
	Any Other Business:
Hygiene concerns at the pub – Concerns had been expressed to the Parish Council. It was agreed that the clerk would discuss this with Cherwell District Council.
Tyte Pond – It was agreed that lilies would be planted, a bench installed and the broken posts replaced after consultation with neighbours.
Possible development of 4 acre plot on edge of village – A Shutford resident who owns a 4 acre pot attended the meeting and advised that he is investigating developing it for houses. The Parish Council thanked him for advising them and asked him to keep them informed of progress.

Weeds around the Dairyground – It was agreed that a working party would remove these.

Bird mess on the slide – Cllr Ashley Taylor has agreed to investigate this and look at pruning the branches of the tree above it.
Holly tree on corner of High Street/West Street – Cllr Helen Nixseaman will talk to resident of Briar Cottage to see if tree can be pruned back.


The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 14th September 2022 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.15pm
Signed by Chairman…………………………………                        Date………………………………


